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GENEVIEVE JONES
TRIBAL COUNCIL CHAIR

BIG PINE PAIUTE TRIBE OF THE OWENS VALLEY

Big Pine Paiute Indian Reservation
P.O. Box 700 - 825 SOUTH MAIN STREET - BIG PINE, CA 93513
(760) 938-2003 - FAX (760) 938-2942
www.bigpinepaiute.org

June 12, 2019

To: The California Energy Commission

CC: Thomas Gates, Energy Commission Tribal Liaison
Christina Snider, Governor’s Tribal Advisor

Electronic submission

Subject: Commissioner Workshop on Funding Opportunities and Improving Access to
Native American Tribes

Dear Honorable Energy Commissioners:

The Big Pine Paiute Tribe of the Owens Valley (“Tribe”) is federally recognized with ancestral

and Reservation lands in Inyo County. The Tribe appreciates the Energy Commission’s attention to
tribal perspectives and experiences as shared, for example, during the May 14, 2019, Workshop on
Energy Commission Funding Opportunities and Improving Access to Native American Tribes. The
purpose of this letter is to provide further input regarding ways in which the Energy Commission could
better support tribal energy efforts.

Concerning the “Investment Portfolios and Energy Commission Funding Opportunities”

described during the May 14™ Workshop on Funding for Native American Tribes, the Tribe
recommends the following:

The California Electric Vehicle Infrastructure Program (CALeVIP) has the potential to greatly
improve its benefit to tribal communities by reconsidering the geographic regions in which it
is investing. While the Tribe understands that the geographic areas of CALeVIP are based on
the EV Infrastructure Projection Tool established by the Energy Commission and NREL, it
seems that offering incentives throughout more parts of California will be necessary to meet
the goal of 250,000 EV chargers described in Executive Order B-48-18. The Tribe
recommends the CALeVIP place more emphasis on arterial highways, rather than county
boundaries. Expanding some incentives to rural but regularly used highways not only would
benefit the state’s emissions goals but also could provide economic opportunities for the towns
along or accessed by these highways, including tribal communities. CALeVIP may also
consider the possibility of working cooperatively with tribes in the implementation and

hosting of EV chargers, as tribal lands are fairly spread throughout the state and could expand
the reach of electric vehicles, including public transit.

The Electric Program Investment Charge provides a great source of funding for IOU (Investor-
Owned Utility) ratepayers, but unfortunately this excludes the Big Pine Paiute Tribe. The Big
Pine Paiute Reservation is located in the service territory of the state’s largest Publicly-Owned
Utility (POU), the City of Los Angeles Department of Water and Power (LADWP). The Tribe
is in the unfortunate predicament of receiving electric service from a POU with policy-makers
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